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On July 25, 2023, Ambassador Nishimaki invited Mr. Mertens, CEO of DEBMARINE, to his official 

residence to exchange views on the company's activities and economic cooperation between 

Namibia and Japan.  

Ambassador Nishimaki introduced Japan's support to Namibia, including the "Master Plan for 

the Establishment of an International Logistics Hub" in Walvis Bay, and CEO Mertens explained the 

activities of the diamond mining company, Namibia's economic situation, sports exchange, etc., 

and discussed the future development of Japan-Namibia relations, especially in the field of 

development cooperation. 

 A lively exchange of views took place on the future development of Japan-Namibia relations, 

particularly in the field of development cooperation. 

 

 


